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From: PaDelford, Sue S.
To: Sugarman, Shelly CIV; Fischer, Steven M CIV; McReynolds, Danny G CIV; Moore, James M CIV; "Keim,

Matthew"; "Swanson, Kristopher"; "Austin Hurst, BNSF-Structures"; Dunn, Brian CIV; Smith, Jason (Seattle);
Bordenave, Pierre

Cc: Buckley, Maggie

Subject: [Non-DoD Source] BNSF SIC Weekly USCG NEPA EA Call - 10/25/2018 Draft Minutes for Review
Date: Friday, October 26, 2018 5:06:01 PM

Attachments: Meeting 017 BNSF-SJC USCG Minutes 18-10-25 DRAFT.docx

Hello —

Attached are the meeting minutes from yesterday’s meeting (10/25/2018) for your review.
e Please return with comments (or that they are good to go!) to Jason Smith and me at your
earliest convenience.

Thank you,
Sue.

Sue PaDelford | Jacobs | Senior Biologist — Project Manager Environmental - Rail | 208-263-9391 office |
208-920-6039 dir | 208-290-3330 mobile | Sue.PaDelford@jacobs.com | www.jacobs.com

NOTICE - This communication may contain confidential and privileged information that is for the sole use of the
intended recipient. Any viewing, copying or distribution of, or reliance on this message by unintended recipients is
strictly prohibited. If you have received this message in error, please notify us immediately by replying to the message
and deleting it from your computer.
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USCG Coordination Meeting Minutes
BNSF Sandpoint Junction Connector Project

		

		Bridge No.

		Call No.

		Purpose

		Date



		[bookmark: ContractNo]3.1 and 3.9

		[bookmark: ReportNo]017

		[bookmark: Originator]NEPA and Permitting

		[bookmark: Date]October 25, 2018





		Conference Call Information - Line: 1-855-209-1113 / ID Code: 836 599 8853 



		Meeting Purpose: 

Discuss, coordinate, and progress the information needed by the USCG to complete the NEPA Environmental Assessment and Permitting for the Sandpoint Junction Bridge Project.



		Participants:



		Shelly Sugarman, USCG

		Steven Fischer, USCG

		Brian Dunn, USCG



		Jim Moore, USCG

		Danny McReynolds, USCG

		



		Matt Keim, BNSF

		Kris Swanson, BNSF

		Austin Hurst, BNSF



		Jeff Swanson, BNSF

		Maggie Buckley, Jacobs

		Jack Siemens, Jacobs



		Pierre Bordenave, Jacobs

		Sue PaDelford, Jacobs

		Jason Smith, Jacobs







Standing Agenda Items							Time			

A. Roll Call Introductions 							1 Minute

See above for participants

B. Design Progression Update - BNSF					1 Minute

BNSF (Matt Keim): stated no significant change from prior calls. 

C. GRP Tabletop Exercise Update – USCG PO/BNSF Dominic Winslow)	1 Minute

USCG (Steve Fischer): said he believed that the ‘After Action’ report from the 9/19/2018 LPO GRP Tabletop Exercise was expected at the end of the month (October). BNSF (Matt Keim) confirmed. Matt additionally shared that the Boom Deployment last week off of the Hwy 95 ‘Long Bridge,’ per BNSF participants’ reports to him, was a successful exercise. 

D. NEPA Draft EA under Review by Cooperating Agencies/Tribes		5 Minutes

USCG (Jim Moore): Stated that Shelly Sugarman asked him to share that it was her intention to return the Executive Summary, summary of comments, by the end of the week (10/26/2018).

Jacobs (Maggie Buckley): Provided an update that the revision/update of the EA Draft, per USCG comments, was on schedule to return the end of next week (11/2/2018). The USCG’s Executive Summary comments was the only major item to receive and incorporate. She did ask for clarification regarding the Hydraulics and Hydrology (H&H) Analysis in lieu of the final modeling report not being completed by 11/2, she offered two options to account for this information in the EA: 

1. The current language commits clearly commits the project to an analysis that meets FEMA delegated local flood plain analysis and standards. Would the USCG prefer the current narrative regarding the pending H&H information remain? Or; 

2. Jacobs could provide a summary of the ‘numbers’ that Hanson, the project engineering firm, has developed with a reference to the full analysis (i.e. report) to be included as an appendix (available in November). 

Maggie wanted to start coordinating the USCG expectations for the document transfer and plans to send Shelly Sugarman an email identifying the items to be included in the return of the EA draft next week. Shelly can then coordinate with USCG staff to ensure Jacobs products meet the USCG expectations. 

USCG: (Jim M.): He would defer to Shelly S. for the presentation of the H&H information in the EA draft, but he felt that the second option Maggie offered would be the one they prefer. Jason indicated that Jacobs would proceed with this approach and that it would be appreciated if the USCG would confirm that the second option Maggie presented is their preferred option.

Jacobs (Jason S.): Reviewed Meeting #16 Action Items in respect to the EA draft, he asked if there were any more questions/clarification from either Maggie’s Team or from the USCG. Maggie/Jim verified that everything appeared to be appropriately addressed. 

E. ESA Biological Assessment under USFWS Review			1 Minute

Jacobs (Jason S.): While he expected there wasn’t anything to update regarding the Section 7 ESA Formal Consultation, he did ask.

USCG (Steve Fischer): stated that to-date they have not received any comments or questions from USFWS.

Jacobs (Jason S.): mentioned that during the consultation the USFWS may ask for information asked that if the USCG had inquiries about the BA during the 90 or 135 -day consultation, that the USCG please pass them on to Jacobs for review and an expeditious response.

F. NHPA Section 106/Tribal Consultation 					1 Minute

Jacobs (Jason S.): While he expected there wasn’t anything to update regarding the Section 106 Tribal Consultation, he did ask if there was anything to update.

USCG (Steve F.): stated that to-date there wasn’t anything since the Kootenai Tribe’s return of comments to the USCG minutes from the 9/6/2018 government to government consultation meeting. Steve did state that the EA Draft would be sent to all Interested Tribes, not just the Kootenai.

G. Navigation Discussion – USCG						10 Minutes

USCG Permit Plans Revision Status:

Jacobs (Jason S.): Stated that the plan revisions were mostly complete for both Bridge 3.1 and Bridge 3.9, per the 10/4/2018 USCG/BNSF/Hanson/Jacobs discussion. However, there were a few questions from Jack Siemens, Jacobs engineering staff, who is preparing the plans’ presentation. Jason requested that USCG (Steve F.) review an email that he had just sent with a short list of items that Jack would appreciate clarification on. Either a simple reply to the email or call Jack (who’s in the Jacobs’ Seattle offices) who would make himself available to discuss with Steve.  Completion of these plans for USCG’s review is a priority. Steve said he’d look at the list and coordinate with Jack/Jacobs as soon as possible. 

Public Notice Navigation-Only Status Discussion:

USCG (Steve F.): said that the Public Notice (PN) docs for Bridge 3.1 over Sand Creek were completed. The PN docs for Bridge 3.9 over LPO were nearly complete and would be with the presumed plans’ revisions. (see previous section). Steve asked about the status of contact information for local marine groups/entities. Jacobs (Sue PaDelford): updated that final QAQC of the initial information researched was taking more time than expected to verify. Sue explained that the time delay is related to ensuring to the best of Jacobs’ ability that the information was correct. She said that it was her intention to return to Steve today (10/25).

H. Other permits and issues - All						0 Minute

Jacobs (Jason S.): asked if there was anything of note to share and no one felt there was.

I. Discuss Actions Items and Deliverables/Responses - All		5 Minutes

Actions items include:

1. USCG review of Jacobs questions for Bridge 3.9 plans and coordination with Jacobs in an emailed response or conference call. 

2. USCG Executive Summary comments return to Jacobs/BNSF for appropriate incorporation into the EA draft by 10/26/2018. 

3. Jacobs provide USCG contact information for local/regional (Sandpoint/LPO) mariner users for the USCG to distribute navigation-only PNs, ETA 10/25/2018.

4. Jacobs return of bridge plans (3.1 and 3.9) to USCG for review and use in the Navigation-only PNs and in the EA draft. (Although Steve indicated the plans for 3.1 are sufficient as is). ETA week of 10/29/2018

5. Jacobs return of the EA draft, incorporating USCG and other agencies/tribe comments, by 11/2/2018. 

6. The USCG acknowledged the receipt of the revised schedule (Coordinated Project Plan) and expected they would provide comments and revisions this week.







J. NEPA Timeline USCG (update/discuss)					0 Minute

No change. The USCG described the EA timeline (Table2) below will be updated after comments on the NEPA EA and the ESA BA are received.   

Table 1

		Item

		Details/Update

		Submittal Date 

		Action By

		Due Date / Completion Date



		1.

		Response to NEPA EA Draft

[Jacobs/BNSF update of their review of USCG comments and proposed timeline (11/2/2018) for return to USCG]

		10/4/2018

		USCG to BNSF/Jacobs

		10/4/18 Received



		2.

		ESA Section 7 BA/BO - Consultation Initiated 

[90+45=135 Formal Consultation Timeline]

		10/4/2018

		USCG to USFWS



		(90d) 1/4/19

(135d) 2/19/19



		3.

		NHPA Section 106 SHPO Concurrence

Tribal Consultation

		

		USCG 

		9/6/2018







		[bookmark: _Hlk526436513]4.

		Permit Applications

		

		

		



		a.

		IDEQ – Sec. 401 [in conj. w/Sec. 404, 9 & 10]

		12/27/17

		Complete

		9/21/2018



		b.

		IDL – Encroachment Permit

		12/27/17

		Complete

		6/25/2018



		
c.

		USCG – Bridge Permit(s) (2 applications)

		12/27/17

		USCG

		



		

		Sand Creek Bridge 3.1

[Note: Navigation Discussions: 

- Preliminary Navigation Lighting Plan, update from BNSF - Revised Lighting Plan ETA

- Revised Plans Update: Jacobs Clarification Questions for BNSF/USCG

- Status Navigation Public Comment Period

		[bookmark: _Hlk528151246]Revisions ETA 

		 to USCG



		



		

		LPO Bridge 3.9

[Note: Navigation Discussions

- Preliminary Navigation Lighting Plan, update from BNSF - Revised Lighting Plan ETA

- Revised Plans Update: Jacobs Clarification Questions for BNSF/USCG

·  Status Navigation Public Comment Period

		

		Jacobs to USCG

USCG to Jacobs/BNSF



		



		d

		Floodplain Code Compliance – FEMA 

		TBD



		BNSF/Hanson

		11/2018



		e

		USACE – Sec. 404 / Sec. 10

		12/27/17



		USACE 



		



		5.

		Coordinated Project Plan / Timeline for EA Process

		

		

		





		
Note: Jacobs (Jason S.) and USCG (Shelly S.) have been exchanging Coordinated Project Plan/Timeline at the time of this week’s minutes preparation. A ‘final draft’ of their colloboration will be attached to next week’s meeting agenda.
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